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Please Check Against SStatement Statement by Ms. Gladice Pickering, Legal Attaché, during the Interactive Debates on the Universal Periodic Review of Mongolia, 05 May 2015, 14h30 – 18h00
Thank you Mr. President,
Namibia welcomes the delegation of Mongolia to the 22nd Session of the UPR and commends Mongolia on the presentation of their national report for this review. 
My delegation is pleased to note the enactment of the Law on Gender Equality in 2011, and the subsequent adoption of a Mid-Term Strategy and Action plan in 2013 that seeks to implement the provisions contained in this law.  
We are particularly pleased to note the moratorium on the death penalty and the submission of the new Criminal Code to the Parliament in July 2014, which removed all provisions relating to the death penalty.  
Namibia recommends the following:  
1. That Mongolia takes the necessary steps to enhance the capacity of the National Human Rights Commission of Mongolia to enable it to carry out its mandate freely and independently for it to comply with the Paris Principles, and
2. That Mongolia takes all outstanding actions necessary to bring its national legislation in line with the obligations set out in ICCPR OP2. 
We wish Mongolia all the best during their review. 
I thank you Mr. President   
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